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From: Shawn Beaulieu <cdnoffroadridersforveterans@gmail.com>
Sent: March 23, 2021 10:49 AM
To: barbadamsmla@gmail.com; info@patriciaarab.ca; keithbainmla@bellaliant.com; 

garyburrillmla@gmail.com; karencasey@eastlink.ca; claudiachendermla@gmail.com; 
ca@zachchurchill.com; keithcolwell@eastlink.ca; Comer, Brian; kendracoombesmla@gmail.com; 
Craig, Steve; office@antigonishmla.ca; lena@metlegediab.ca; Rafah@rafahdicostanzo.com; 
patdunnmla@bellaliant.com; markfurey.mla@eastlink.ca; leoglavinemla@leoglavine.ca; 
timhalmanmla@gmail.com; larryharrisonmla@gmail.com; lphines@ns.sympatico.ca; 
billhornemla@gmail.com; pictoueastamanda@gmail.com; tonyince@tonyincemla.ca; 
keith@irvingmla.ca; jessomeben@gmail.com; mlabradjohns@gmail.com; labi@labimla.ca; 
info@coltonleblanc.ca; susanleblancMLA@bellaliant.com; lunenburgmla@eastlink.ca; 
johnlohrmla@gmail.com; pictouwestmla@bellaliant.com; info@hughmackay.ca; 
mla@geoffmaclellan.ca; mlamacmaster@bellaliant.com; brendan@brendanmaguire.ca; 
Kim.maslandmla@gmail.com; stephenmcneil@ns.aliantzinc.ca; margaretmillermla@bellaliant.net; 
info@mombourquette.ca; info@kevinmurphy.ca; mla_assistant@alanapaon.com; Minister,  Lands 
and Forestry; info@iainrankin.ca; kelly@kellyregan.ca; mlaritcey@bellaliant.com; 
lisarobertsmla@gmail.com; toryrushtonmla@bellaliant.com; mla@murrayryan.ca; 
mla@esmithmccrossinmla.com; info@claredigby.ca; Office of the Legislative Counsel

Cc: pam.lovelace@halifax.ca
Subject: Bill 4 The Biodiversity Act Concerns

** EXTERNAL EMAIL / COURRIEL EXTERNE **  
Exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking on links / Faites preuve de prudence si vous ouvrez une pièce 
jointe ou cliquez sur un lien 

I am writing to you today on behalf of the Canadian Veterans Off-Road Riders to express our concern around 
Bill 4 – The Biodiversity Act. Landowners in our beautiful province of Nova Scotia are afraid that this bill 
takes away their rights to manage their own land. We understand from private landowners in our province 
that the threat of big fines and lack of clear rules will force them to shut down public access to their land. That 
is a shame. Our Canadian Veterans Off-Road Riders group uses a lot of private land to ride ATV’s, Side by Side, 
Dirt Bikes, and Jeeps with the landowner’s permission as a form of therapeutic therapy for PTSD and Anxiety. 
The usage of these lands for off-road riding offers a way for veterans suffering with PTSD and Anxiety to relax 
and manage their trauma on the trails and provides the opportunity to connect with other veterans. 
Landowners have been great, they let us use their land as long as we don’t leave a mess. Our fear is that Bill 4 
will force our neighbours to restrict access to their land because this bill creates too big of a risk for them 
which in turn will remove our access to trails for PTSD and Anxiety therapeutic treatment. 

 
 

Please stop this from becoming law so that we can continue to enjoy the land in our beautiful province. As a 
group land user, we strongly oppose Bill 4. 

 
 

Feel free to contact us anytime to discuss our legitimate Bill 4 concerns. 

 
‐‐  
Shawn Beaulieu Founder 



2

Canadian Veterans Off‐Road Riders 
1222 Westwood BLVD 
Upper Tantallon, NS B3Z 0G6 
Tel: (902) 456‐8474 
Email: cdnoffroadridersforveterans@gmail.com  

Website: https://www.facebook.com/groups/canadianveteransoffroadriders
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